Imperial County Sheriff's Office Corrections Bureau Inter-Office Memo

To:

Correctional Sergeants and Corporals

From:

Lt. D. Tirado

Re:

ICE Detainers Form I-247

Date:

July 23, 2014

ICE Detainers shall not be honored unless the request for an ICE Detainer includes a written court order authorizing continued detention. This directive shall formalize the current practice of the Sheriff's Office and is also based on recent changes to state law and recent federal court decisions. If you have any questions please feel free to contact me.

Thank you,

Lt. D. Tirado Corrections

Cc: Chief. J. Clayton Lt. R. Cortez